Dear Parents,

Thank you for your interest in sending your child to the Awana Clubs ministry of Woodside Baptist Church.  This letter is designed to give you some basic information about our club.

Club Times

The AWANA Clubs will be meeting on Wednesday evenings during the months of September through May.  (There are some nights when AWANA will not meet.  These nights will be:  November 26th  and December 17th , 24th , and 31st )  Last night for AWANA will be May 06th with Award Ceremony on May 13th .  

Club begins promptly at 7:00 pm and ends at 8:30 pm.  Please plan on arriving within five to ten minutes before club starts.  Cubbies will meet in their classroom while Sparks & T&T will be meeting in the fireplace room to start the evening.

Parents are encouraged to stay for our weekly Wednesday Evening Service & Prayer Meeting which will be going on in the auditorium at the same time AWANA is taking place.

Passing Sections

A section must be passed in its entirety at one sitting (unless otherwise noted in the clubber's handbook).  They cannot quote one verse, then look at the book before saying another verse in the same section.  The clubber must recite the reference with the verse. The listener may give only two "helps" per section.

A "help" is defined as any clue that the listener gives to the clubber that assists them in the recitation.  As you help your child study or listen to him/her, if he/she hesitates, we suggest that you ask if they want a "help", then give the help.  That practice will help the child keep up with the number of helps he/she is getting.

With the exception of the Sunday School attendance in the Sparks handbooks and other specifically designated sections in the T&T handbooks all sections must be passed in order.  Activities can be done at any time once the rank has been finished.  The child should also be able to recite the "Things to Know" category of each section and be able to answer any question under the "Tell Your Leader" & “BrainChecks” (word definitions) category.

AWANA's Discipline & Rule

The word Discipline has the same root meaning as disciple, which means learner or follower.  This root meaning implies a leader-follower relationship in which the follower learns proper conduct.  The purpose of discipline is to teach acceptable behavior, not merely a set of rules.  To discipline is to teach or mold, resulting in a joyful, well-adjusted individual.  On a different scale, discipline results in an organized, smooth-running club.

In AWANA, discipline is positive.  Instead of emphasizing punishment for misbehavior, positive discipline encourages good behavior through rewards.  Clubbers quickly learn that conforming to club standards is in the best interest.  For example, awarding points to the Game Time team that lined up the quickest encourages other teams to line up quickly as well.

The Five Count

The Five Count is used any time during a club meeting when clubbers are getting out of control or when the attention needs to be refocused.

The person in charge will count to five slowly and loudly to be heard by all.  Clubbers are to line up straight and silently on their team lines or sit quietly in their seats.  Line up points may be awarded for the team that lines up first.

The Three Count

The Three count is used on an individual basis.  If a clubber continues to deliberately misbehave throughout the night, the director of the club will give him/her a “one count”.  This is basically just a warning.  If the clubber continues to misbehave during the same club night, the director will give him/her a “two count”.  At this point either the director or commander will pull the clubber aside and discuss the matter.  If a clubber misbehaves a third time, the director will meet with the clubber’s parents and clubber will be put on a suspension for at least one week.  

Rules

1. No food, drinks, candy or gum during club time unless in a party atmosphere.  All candy treats should be given at the end of club time and are to be placed in the pocket and eaten at a time instructed by the parents.

2. Sloppy dress (including potential offensive remarks on clothing) is not allowed. Sturdy tennis shoes and not street/dress shoes are very strongly suggested during game time.  
3. No running anywhere except on the game square during Game Time.

4. Miss, Ms., Mr., or Mrs. must be in front of every leader's name when a child mentions or calls for the leader.  This instills proper respect for authority.  The leader will introduce themselves and what they want to be called.  When in doubt, have your clubber ask.

5. All clubbers must keep their arms and legs to themselves.  There will be no pushing, shoving, tripping, etc.  Safety is very important.

Visitors

We love visitors and welcome your child to bring his/her friends and neighbors.

On the first visit, your child's visitor can attend the club of your child.  The visitor is then expected to attend the proper club on the second and third visit.  After the same child has been to club for three visits, the parents need to come to club and fill out a permission slip, pay dues, and purchase the correct items for a permanent clubber.

If you have any questions or concerns please give me a call at (720) 227-4356, or call Clay Schreiber at (303) 601-8418, or you may call the church office at (303) 322-5730.

In Christ,

Randy Tate,

AWANA Commander
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